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AN ACT
PROVIDING TAX RELIEF TO THE LABOR SECTOR BY EXPANDING THE 
COVERAGE OF EXCLUSIONS FROM GROSS INCOME AND INCREASING THE 
AMOUNTS OF DE MINIMIS BENEFITS EXEMPT FROM TAX AMENDING FOR THE 
PURPOSE SECTIONS 32(B) AND 33 OF THE NATIONAL INTERNAL REVENUE 
CODE OF 1997, AS AMENDED, AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES

Explanatory Note

This bill seeks to amend Sections 32 and 33 of the National Internal Revenue Code (NIRC) 
of 1997, as amended, as follows:

(a) Excluding from gross income the amounts received by natural and juridical persons 
as indemnity for any loss or injury suffered;

(b) Incorporating a proviso on de minimis benefits into the NIRC of 1997; and

(c) Removing the tax advantage of managerial employees over rank-and-file 
employees on fringe benefits.

The role of human capital in developing the economy has been widely acknowledged. This 
is one of the reasons that Congress has enacted pro-labor laws such as Republic Act No. 9504 
which increased the basic personal exemption and exempted minimum wage earners from the 
payment of income tax. While our current tax system provides for some relief to our workers by 
reducing their income tax burden, it still needs to be enhanced to address other issues and concerns 
besetting the labor sector.

Workers are sometimes compensated in the form of back wages, allowances and benefits 
by virtue of a labor dispute award. While it is clearly stated in Revenue Memorandum Circular 
No. 39-2012 that such renumerations are taxable, other amounts received by the worker as part of 
recoveries for physical and nonphysical injuries or damages obtained due to the dispute should not 
be treated as part of those renumerations. Moreover, other types of d ^ ag es  awarded by courts 
should also be explicitly included in the list of exclusions from gross income since these do not 
constitute part of the worker’s rendered service to his employer.

The incorporation of the provision on de minimis benefits lifted from Revenue Regulations 
No. 5-2011 secures its continued implementation by institutionalizing it in the Tax Code. The 
ceiling amounts therein provided, however, are proposed to be adjusted every three years based on 
their current Consumer Price Index (CPI) values.

The proposed removal of the tax advantage of managerial employees over rank-and-file 
employees with respect to fnnge benefits is a move that would reduce the income divide between 
these groups of employees. More than ever, the words of President Ramon Magsaysay that those 
who have less in life should have more in law ring true.














